
Dear Key Appointment Holder and EA Personnel  

1. Previously, due to the travel restrictions between Singapore and Malaysia, we allowed confinement 
nanny (CN) to extend her STVP even if her work permit was no longer valid. This was to allow her to 
look for another employer while still in Singapore.  

2. From 1 July 2022, CNs without a valid work permit will not be allowed to extend their STVP. If the 
CN’s STVP does not cover the employment period, she can request for an STVP extension.  

3. Do remind your CN that she will not be permitted to remain in Singapore upon the expiration of her 
STVP unless she has a valid work permit. Her STVP will then be required to be extended to cover the 
period of employment. 

Yours sincerely  

Kevin Teoh 
Commissioner for Employment Agencies 
Ministry of Manpower 

 

http://www.mom.gov.sg/extend-nanny-visit-pass

